
 ISSN 1832-0198 (print); ISSN 2652-1296 (online)                                                          1120 FREE COPIES PRINTED  
Holbrook Happenings                        1                                                                        17 February  2021  

 

HOLBROOK HAPPENINGS 

Issue 405    17 February  2021 

FEVER DANCE STUDIO’S LAST CURTAIN 

CALL!  

It is with great pride that I can say Fever Dance 
Studio has operated in Holbrook and the 
surrounding community for the past 15 years, 
providing creative and performing art as well as a 
sport. Now with a change of career and no longer 
living in Holbrook I have decided to close the 
stage curtains on Fever Dance Studio.  
With so many wonderful memories and 
achievements over the years I would like to thank 
all dancers who have taken to the dance floor and 
been a part of the Fever family, their families and 
the local community for your support and 
embracing dance. A big thank you to my family 
for all your unconditional support and a special 
thank you to St Patrick’s School for being so 
accommodating the past 10 years by providing 
their school hall, this has been a wonderful space 
as a dance studio.  
I am extremely grateful to have been given the 
opportunity to pass 
on my love and 
passion for dance 
over this time.  
It is something that 
never leaves you.  
Yours in dancing, 
Michelle  

HOLBROOK SHOW GOES ON 

In spite of rumours to the contrary, plans are well 
underway for the 2021 Holbrook Show on 
Sunday 21 March. 
There will be some changes to the usual show 
arrangements, due to the extensive infrastructure 
work taking place at the Sporting Complex and 
several other external factors.  
These changes include: All of the horse events 
will be held at the Holbrook Equine Centre. The 
Cattle Section, Championship Dog Show, and the 
much anticipated Dachshund Dash will not be 
held this year and we do apologise for any 
inconvenience this may cause, but some things 
are out of our control. 
The pavilion classes, poultry, sideshows, Dog 
High Jump and showgirls/boys will all run as 
usual at the Sporting Complex. We also have The 
Old Kentucky Animal Nursery booked and we will 
be operating under a CovidSafe Plan. 
Schedules are close to being finalized and will be 
available around Holbrook or on the Greater 
Hume Council website.  
Due to the event running across two different 
sites we will be offering a wristband pass-out 
system so people can visit both grounds. If 
anybody is able to help us out with some time we 
would most certainly appreciate having a few 
extra helpers. Send us a message on facebook or 
contact the secretary, Rita Bowler (0427 832 803). 

HOLBROOK ULTRALIGHT CLUB – EASTER FLY-IN 

The Holbrook Ultralight Club’s Easter Fly-in is on again over the Easter weekend (3-4 April) at the 
Holbrook airpark.   
The 2021 theme for the fly-in is "Back to Basics" and along with the Ultralight Museum will be 
showcasing aircraft from the heyday of ultralight flying. It is expected more than 50 aircraft will be 
flying in and will be on display for visitors to view close up as well as talk to the owners.  
While visiting the fly-in why not take an instructional flight where you 
do the flying under the guidance of an instructor. Flights start at $100 
for 30 minutes.  
The Fly-in Dinner 'amongst the aircraft' will be served in the hangar 
on Saturday evening commencing with pre-dinner drinks at 6.00pm 
followed by dinner and light entertainment. The Dinner speaker will 
be Retired RAAF Squadron Leader and test Pilot Steve Bekker. Steve 
spent time in the US and had the opportunity to fly the U2 supersonic 
jet to the edges of space. Tickets for the dinner are $30 and can be 
purchased at the fly-in. 
There is no entry fee to come along and have a look.  
If you would like any further information please visit our website 
www.holbrookultralightclub.asn.au, our facebook page https://
www.facebook.com/HolbrookUltralightClub or contact Andrew on 
0488 579 256  
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Please note this publication is available online at 
www.greaterhume.nsw.gov.au 

Next deadline 9am  

Friday 26 February 2021 
 

We prefer articles to be emailed to: 
holbrooklibrary@greaterhume.nsw.gov.au     

or ph 02 6036 3262.  

D E A D L I ND E A D L I ND E A D L I ND E A D L I N EEEE    

H O L B R O O K  H A P P E N I N G S ’  H O L B R O O K  H A P P E N I N G S ’  H O L B R O O K  H A P P E N I N G S ’  H O L B R O O K  H A P P E N I N G S ’      

P O L I C Y  S T A T E M E N TP O L I C Y  S T A T E M E N TP O L I C Y  S T A T E M E N TP O L I C Y  S T A T E M E N T  

This newsletter is presented by the CTC@Holbrook for the 
purpose of disseminating information and articles free of 
charge for the benefit of the public. This information is not 
a substitute for professional advice and is not intended to 
be used as such. The editors do not accept any liability for 
any loss or damage incurred by use of or reliance on such 
information. The editors of Holbrook Happenings make 
every effort to ensure the quality of the information.  
However, Holbrook Happenings cannot guarantee and 
assumes no legal liability or responsibility for the accuracy, 
currency or completeness of information. It is the 
responsibility of contributors to secure permission for 
the use of any photographs or material provided for 
the  Holbrook Happenings. 

If you are a new advertiser, email us for 

information & a booking form. 

Per issue Advertising Cost 

Classified 1/16 page $18.00 

1/8 page $ 36.00 

¼ page $ 72.00 

3/8 page $108.00 

½ page (check for availability) $ 144.00 

Insert (not printed at CTC) $150.00 

Insert  (when printed at CTC) $ 100.00 

Full page (check for availability) $288.00 

WE ARE OPEN 
 

B1 Trading Hours 
Monday to Thursday  

6am to 4.30pm 

Friday 6am to 5.30pm 
Saturday & Sunday  

8am to 4.30pm 

 

B2 Trading Hours 
Monday to Sunday  

7am to 3.30pm 

 

 

Takeaway Orders Only  
 

Please phone for orders also on 
02 6036 2049 
STAY SAFE 

You are very welcome to come along! 

OUR NEW CENTRE IS NOW OPEN! 

Drop in for a chat, enjoy a coffee with us 

and browse through our range of Koorong books 

Open on Thursdays 10.30am to 3pm 81a Albury St, 

Holbrook Pastor Graeme and Judy Sheppard 

Contact: 0422 671 149 

Church service  

Sundays 10am at  

Holbrook Library Complex  

78 ALBURY  ST    

HOLBROOK          

Ph: 6036 2244 
 

Proud Sponsor of  

Holbrook  

Happenings 

L I E S C H K E  M O T O R S           
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    Library  ComplexLibrary  ComplexLibrary  ComplexLibrary  Complex    

OPENING HOURS OPENING HOURS OPENING HOURS OPENING HOURS Tues—Fri:11.00--5.30pm Saturdays-9.30-12.30pm 

  Mums and Dads avoid 

the stress of homework. 

Homework club starts 

again on Tuesday 16th 

February at the library.  

For Year 3 and up. 

 $3 per student.        

A>ernoon tea provided. 

Winner of the box of chocolates 

prize for our Library Lovers  Day 

compe@@on is Kerrie Ford. 

Story Time is back for 2021. Every second and 

fourth Thursday of the month  during the school 

terms. 11am start.  

We have tutors available for We have tutors available for We have tutors available for We have tutors available for 

most ages and abilities in a most ages and abilities in a most ages and abilities in a most ages and abilities in a 

wide variety of subjects.wide variety of subjects.wide variety of subjects.wide variety of subjects.    

If you have been thinking If you have been thinking If you have been thinking If you have been thinking 

aboutaboutaboutabout    

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The Border Mail newspaper is delivered to 

Holbrook Library Tuesday to Saturday. Find a 

quiet spot in the library to catch up on the latest 

news.  Don’t forget we have a great range of 

magazines to borrow. Choose from Country 

Style, Women’s Weekly, Earth Garden and 

Choice magazines. 

Free Women’s Week event  
11th March 2021 from 9.30 @ The Ten Mile 

with guest speaker and Q & A panel  

followed by brunch.  

Booking essential. RSVP by 23/2/21  

NSW Women’s Week celebrates the diverse 

contribu@ons of women and girls.  

The Holbrook Library is providing this opportunity for 

rural women to par@cipate and learn from our 

successful, small, home-based and online local rural 

business women. Whilst enjoying a delicious brunch 

together, par@cipants will have the opportunity to 

talk to our panel, share ideas and view the range of 

products that they sell.  

This event aims to promote entrepreneurship and 

showcase a range of economic opportuni@es as well 

as provide informa@on and resources to those 

thinking of seEng up a business or looking for an 

alterna@ve source of income. Kevin Bascomb from 

Business Enterprise Centre will be the guest speaker. 

For further informa@on or booking please contact the 

Holbrook Library 02 6036 3262 or email 

holbrooklibrary@greaterhume.nsw.gov.au  

Celebrating and 
learning from  

women’s home grown 
businesses 
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HISTORY QUIZ     

Previous Who am I?  I spent 
20 years in Holbrook working 
with the Holbrook Shire 
Council, am an ex member of 
Holbrook Apex, a founding 
member of the Holbrook 
Rotary Club and was made a 
Paul Harris Fellow.  
Answer: Ray Hosken 
 

Quiz: In 1989 Mary Anne 
Birrell, Jane Kemp, Lisa 
Hassett, Tonya McPherson, 
Narelle Hughes, Katie Strong 
and Jacinta Durell were 
competing for what? 
 

HOLBROOK PUBLIC SCHOOL 

Holbrook Public School welcomed 18 new 
Kindergarten students to our school on 
Wednesday 3 February. The excitement of their 
first day was felt right across the school 
community as they were welcomed by their very 
enthusiastic buddies and fellow peers. Already, 
Kinder has been learning new and wonderful 
things with Miss Hemphill, and they are becoming 
more familiar with school routines each day. A 
particular welcome goes out to the new Kinder 
families at our school, the: Cronin, McCarthy, 
Twitchett, Finlay, Torocsik, Kalimuthu and Calvert 
families. It takes a village to raise a child, and the 
staff of HPS look forward to working with you all 
over the coming years. 
Cricket trials at a school level were held early last 
week and from these Ryder McKillop, Cooper 
Glass, Isaac Bennetts and Liam Mathewson were 
chosen to represent our school at the Southern 
Riverina cricket trials. These boys represented our 
school extremely well, and Cooper and Isaac were 
chosen to represent the Southern Riverina, and 
then also, the Albury PSSA. 
On Thursday 4 February, Miss Lavis convened the 
school swimming carnival. A big thank you to the 
teachers and parents who were able to help out 
on the day. The day was a huge success with 
beautiful weather and participation levels high. It 
was great to see so many students encouraging 
and supporting others having a go. Well done, 
HPS! 
Last Friday, Years 1, 3/4 and 5/6 had their first 
Bluearth session with coach Teigan Pearson. 
Bluearth is a program that aims to improve health 
and wellbeing by making movement a part of 
everyday life. It engages every participant, 

regardless of their abilities. The staff of HPS can 
vouch for this after participating in their own 
Bluearth session on one of the Staff Development 
Days this year. Teigan had all staff engaged, 
moving, puffing and even laughing during the 
session; sore knees and all! 
The staff at Holbrook PS are extremely excited 
about the year ahead, with many new initiatives, 
grants and projects on the horizon. We have 152 
wonderful students to begin the school year and 
a staff of 24 teachers and support staff to help 
them thrive.  
It was great to receive news over the holiday 
period that we were successful in attaining two 
NSW Government grants; a $5,000 grant for a 
Sustainable Garden Project, and approximately 
$25,000 for a new Sports Court Upgrade.  
The NSW Department of Education has also 
provided us with significant additional funds to 
support students whose learning was adversely 
affected due to COVID-19 in 2020. 
 

MEN’S SHED 

Well things have started to happen with our new 
shed. Earthworks are about to start and 
construction soon after that.  
The guys are working on a project for the Harry 
Jarvis Wing at the moment, refurbishing the 
garden seats. One almost complete, one about to 
start and two still at the Wing. They will be 
started as soon as the others are sent back.  
As well as this project we are starting to get stuff 
sorted out for the move, although we have a lot 
more fundraising to finish the work that will need 
to be done before we can move in, plumbing 
water and sewerage, and electrical work mainly. 
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ST PATRICK’S SCHOOL 

We welcome the Holbrook community to a 
new year of learning and inspiration at  
St Patrick’s. 
Staff and students have well and truly settled into 
the routine of learning. Our school has such a 
calm feel, a credit to our teachers for creating 
warm and welcoming classrooms.  
This Sunday is St Valentine’s Day. The students 
used St Valentine as inspiration for our first Visual 
Art project which you can view in the Holbrook 
Stores (IGA) window facing Albury Street. Thank 
you to Steve for allowing St Patrick’s to utilize this 
space to showcase our talented students’ art! 
On a personal note it is with great excitement 
that I can announce my appointment, by Bishop 
Mark Edwards, to the Catholic Education Council 
for the Diocese of Wagga Wagga. The function of 
the council is to assist the Bishop in fulfilling his 
role responsibilities and mission regarding the 
ministry of Catholic Education.   
We hit the pool on Day 1 to ensure our students 
had an opportunity to build some swim fitness 
prior to our first House Swimming Carnival which 
focused on participation and fun and even saw 
the teachers (and Principal) race against the 
students. 
Last Wednesday the Yr3-Yr6 students competed 

at the Culcairn Swimming 
Pool hosted by St. Joseph’s. 
A huge thank you to Mr 
Gaynor and his staff for 
hosting a great carnival. 
Thank you to Mrs Scholz 
and our staff who had our 
students organized and 
ready to compete. Our 
students were fabulous 
ambassadors for our 
school!  
And whilst COVID-19 
Guidelines are in place it 
was wonderful to see so 
many parents/Carers/
Grandparents come out and support the children. 
As you would have noticed we are in the process 
of construction as we prepare to bring our 
students and staff modern learning and working 
spaces. We have encountered a slight hiccup, 
however, that hiccup has allowed us to go back to 
the drawing board and refine our original 
designs. The build will be more extensive than 
originally thought extending throughout all 
learning spaces, and into the grounds.  
Keep watching this space, 
Melanie Dusterhoft Mavrick, Principal 
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PLANT PICK PLATE 

The inclusion of fruit trees in a 
garden not only provide 
delicious fruity treats but from a 
design prospective they also 
give shade, balance and 
structure to a garden. In many 
house yards today room is at a premium so it is 
important to position your tree to allow for 
growth with ample surrounding space for air flow 
to reduce disease as the tree matures. However, if 
you are like me and want to grow everything, 
apples, stone fruit, pear, citrus and more then 
dwarf varieties and multi grafted trees are the 
answer. 
Dwarf varieties can be grown in a small corner of 
the yard and some, especially the citrus flourish 
in large pots.  With multi grafted fruit trees you 
can have all those delicious fruity treats as two or 
more varieties are grown on the one plant, eg:  
the fruit salad tree. The issue of planting 
compatible pollinators, as with apples which 
require two trees, is eliminated with dual grafting 
on one plant. Cultivars are available that will suit 
your climate and position. 
Although, be aware that all is not what it seems 
when it comes to fruiting trees. My young dwarf 
Pink Lady which I planted a few years ago has 
never produced these sweet pink apples. Rather, 
it produces sweet golden/green fruit. Initially I 
thought it was my neglect with incorrect 
fertilization, or lack thereof. But NO. The varieties 
of Lady William and Golden Delicious were 
crossbred to develop the Pink Lady cultivar. My 
plant has obviously thrown to the Golden 
Delicious. 
Now, while the fruit trees are producing 
succulent, juicy apricots, nectarines, peaches and 
summer citrus with crisp new season apples and 
pears being harvested soon, make note of the 
fruity treats  you would like to have in your 
garden, for planting in the cooler months. 
Passionate gardener, June. 

BUILDING A DAM! 

Over the last few weeks 
we’ve had a small trickle 
of water emerge in the 
playground, from a 
broken pipe under the 
ground, and so ever so 
slowly, a large puddle 
has developed which has 
given us so many 
o p p o r t u n i t i e s  f o r 
learning. What fun we 
have had exploring the properties of water and 
mud! So many of the children are familiar with 
the use of real excavators and diggers and used 
their knowledge to build creeks and dams, using 
the water and dirt and our own trucks and 
diggers, and we heard children using some 
amazing language – “gooey”, “ohh gross!!” “that 
feels so good” as they played together. We also 
marvelled in the play that we saw in all age 
groups, and celebrated the way that the children 
drew on their own experiences to create the 
‘Holbrook Lake’ in the sandpit.  
This week we needed to call on the assistance of 
plumbers to attend to a leaky pipe under the 
ground because the water began to build up a 
little too much! The children looked on eagerly 
watching them work and fix the leak. We’ve 
started to see the water slowly seep away which 
has had everyone talking about the disappearing 
water and where it might have gone. The learning 
framework that guides out practices with 
children, The Early Years Learning Framework 
talks about taking these unexpected moments to 
extend and expand children’s knowledge. We’ve 
explored maths, science and technology, used 
our imaginations and worked collaboratively to 
create rich learning opportunities for the children.   
Vacancies - We currently have vacancies, please 
phone Kate on 0436 812 579 to learn more  
Web  www.gh ch i l d ren . com.au  Ema i l 
mail@ghchildren.com.au 



 ISSN 1832-0198 (print); ISSN 2652-1296 (online)                                                          1120 FREE COPIES PRINTED  
Holbrook Happenings                        7                                                                        17 February  2021  

 

TRADING HOURS:         9.00am-6.30pm Monday to Friday 9.00am -3.00pm Saturday   10.00am-3.00pm Sunday 

(Bulk hardware services available until 12 noon Saturday) 

        Ph: 02 6036 2111           Email: accounts@holbrookstores.com.au 

 

This 
Thursday, 
18th February 
 

 
SHOP SCRATCH WIN Promotion is still running 
with every $30 spent in store 1 in 5 win instantly. 

ANGLICAN NEWS 

Before I was ordained and went into full time 
ministry, I had the oversight of a small country 
town and the Parish where I lived.  My mentoring 
Priest Clive, was in the neighbouring parish about 
half an hour away.  Clive helped me understand 
what being a Priest is about and he was a 
fountain of wisdom.  One day he said to me, “the 
ministry of a priest is to comfort the disturbed 
and disturb the comfortable.”  Another time Clive 
said; “The church is full of the mad, the bad, the 
sad and the glad, you have to work our which 
person is what, and minister to them all,” Clive’s 
words have proven to be very sound.   
The thing I ask myself is, “which one am I.”  I have 
resolved that I, and everyone else, are all of these 
things at one time or another.  One of the 
wonderful things that surprise me is when I 
discover that I have stopped ministering to others 
and they have been ministering to me.  I guess 
that makes everyone a minister to each other, but 
only Jesus can minister to all of us, that is why we 
need Him. 
I often say, “my desire as a Priest is to make 
myself redundant.”  I say this because one day I 
will be gone, but people and Jesus will still be 
here.  People need people and all people need 
Jesus because everyone needs disturbing or 
comforting, and we all qualify to be the mad, the 

bad, the sad, and the glad.  The problem with 
being human is that we are good at hiding our 
feelings and we stop people and Jesus from 
ministering to us.   
The age of, “the stiff upper British lip” i.e., not 
showing your feelings, has passed.”  We have to 
be honest and reverse the old nursery rhyme that 
goes, “sticks and stones will break my bones but 
names will never hurt me.” The truth is that we do 
get hurt and names people call us hurt us, and we 
hurt them.  We all need to be disturbed, 
comforted, own our feelings, and minister to each 
other with the love of Jesus.    
A song from the 1960’s had the chorus line; “open 
up your heart and let the sun shine in.”  I add, 
“open up your heart and let the Son of God shine 
in.” The Son of God is Jesus.  Best wishes from all 
the folk at Anglican Church and Rev Stephen 
Davis 0429 845 525.  

How many tickles does it take to make an 
Octopus laugh? Ten-tickles. 

 

What time does a duck wake up?  
The quack of down. 

 

Some people eat snails.  
They must not like fast food. 

 

What do you call a pile of kittens?  
A meowntain. 
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HOLBROOK RETURNED  

SERVICEMEN’S CLUB LTD 

For the Informa1on of members & 

guests 18 yrs and over 

WHAT’S ON AT THE CLUB 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

We are adding more value  

With more prizes at our 

SUNDAY RAFFLES 

Drawn every Sunday at 1.00pm 

Drawn at 7.30pm 

Tickets on sale from 7.00pm 

 

RESTAURANT HOURS 

LUNCH: WEDNESDAY—SUNDAY 

DINNER: WEDNESDAY—SATURDAY 

 

*KEEP AN EYE OUT 

FOR OUR  

NEW MENU AND 

NEW HOURS* 

ENGLISH AS A SECOND LANGUAGE 

FRIENDSHIP GROUP 

To give women the opportunity to improve their 
English reading and writing skills, whilst 
developing friendships and social support in 
order to build goodwill and friendship within the 
community. 
To coincide with International Peace Day – 
Holbrook Rotary Club in partnership with the 
Holbrook Library will host weekly afternoon 
gatherings at the Holbrook Library. 
There is no cost; we are grateful to Holbrook 
Library for their assistance. 
Our first get together with be Wednesday 24th 
February @ 2pm – 3.30pm. Then weekly or 
fortnightly depending on participants needs. 
Volunteers will be sought to assist with skills and 
afternoon tea once needs are assessed.  
P l e a s e  c o n t a c t   K e r r y  M o r t o n 
(kerry.mort15@gmail) for details and enrolment.  
Find us on FACEBOOK – Rotary Club of Holbrook 
Australia 

02 6036 3428 

THE HOLBROOK 

PHARMACY 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Open Mon-Fri 9am-5pm  
(We close for lunch from 1.30pm-2pm) 

Saturday 9am - 12 noon. 
 

Phone: 02 6036 2055   Fax: 02 6036 2360 
Email: holbrookpharmacy@hotmail.com 

Mobile: 0460 704 453 
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MEN’S BOWLS 

District Pennant continues with rounds 4 and 5 
having been played. Grade 6 had a good win over 
Rand at home (3 rinks, +60) in round 4 which put 
them 2nd on the ladder with a good percentage. 
However, because round 5 was washed out, they 
have slipped to 4th but with a game in hand (to 
be played at home against Commercial on 20th 
March). After a loss away to Commercial in round 
5, Grade 4 has slipped out of the top 3, but can 
still make the  finals with a bit of luck. 
The 1st round of the B-Grade Championship was 
played on Sunday 7th with wins to Phil Gledhill, 
Bob Ellwood, Nick Lodge, Wayne Lawrence, Peter 
(Smurf) McKenna and Graeme Joyce. It is good to 
see newer bowlers being successful in the club 
competitions. 
The first two rounds of night bowls have been 
completed with the Dags currently on top of the 
ladder. This is likely to change when the 
Duckworth-Jones scoring system is applied in the 
last two rounds. 

 

Physiotherapist- Sarah Finlay 

(Bachelor of Exercise & Sport Science, Masters of Physiotherapy) 

APA member. Sports injuries, back and neck injuries, muscle & 

joint injuries, women’s health, pre & post natal programs.  

FOR BOOKINGS & ENQUIRIES 

Call Sarah on 0409 907 058 

HOLBROOK LANDCARE 

Our Project Officers have been out and about 
with site visits for a range of different projects 
and the positive effects of the LaNina weather 
patterns are evident in the excellent growth of 
t u b e s t o c k  
a r e a s  o f 
revegetation. 
Even the areas 
affected by the 
Green Valley 
fire (bottom 
photo) last 
summer are 
benefiting from 
the ongoing 
rainfall over 
the summer 
months. 
 

WOOLPACK INN MUSEUM 

Members of the museum’s 
committee were delighted 
for the museum to be 
chosen as the venue for the 
recent wedding of Nicole 
Whitehead and Steve 
Feltrin. The wedding was 
held on 5 December in the 
picturesque museum 
garden with approximately 
70 guests in attendance. 
Despite a few showers late 
in the afternoon the 
ceremony went off very well. 
The committee recently received notification 
from Riverina Water of their successful grant 
application. The funds will be used to improve 
the amenities in the museum’s grounds. Sadly we 
were unsuccessful with another application 
through Office of Responsible Gambling for 
funds to complete the roof restoration. We will 
keep trying. 
Museum members held their AGM on 8th 
February with all Committee members retaining 
their positions. Gayl Ashman-Key was welcomed 
as a new Committee member.  In his Presidential 
Report Chairman Hugh Reid said that 2020 had 
been a difficult year with the museum closed for 
12 weeks due to Covid-19 compliance. Border 
closures throughout the year further reduced the 
number of travellers visiting the museum.  
Despite these difficulties the financial year ended 
with a small profit thanks to some generous 
donations and a market day held in Wilma Black’s 
garden in early December. 
The museum will be celebrating its 50th Birthday 
on Sunday 7TH November and planning is 
underway.  The celebration will be in the form of 
an open day with stalls, competitions, wagon 
rides and hopefully a mini Outback Stockman’s 
Show by Lachie Cossor.  If anyone has any 
photographs or press clippings from past 
museum events we would love to be able to view 
them for possible use in a celebratory booklet. 
We look forward to community members helping 
us celebrate this important milestone.  It is an 
achievement for any organisation to be operated 
continuously on a voluntary basis for 50 years. 
Speaking of volunteers we are always on the 
search for new members, especially those who 
can spare a couple of hours a month to help out 
at the museum.   
If you would like more information on 
volunteering please call our Caretaker Bert on 
6036 2131 or our Secretary Wendy on 0488 062 
669. 
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GOLF 14 January Dad’s Army Vets: Winner Mick 
Smith, 2nd Jim Corrigan. NTP 3rd Mark Winnett, 
9th Ian Wettenhall. 10th Tony Castles, 14th Tony 
Castles, 16th Toy Castles. 
21 January Dad’s Army: Winner Alan Buchanan. 
R/up Trevor Britton, 3rd Gordon Webb. NTP 10th 

Gordon Webb, 16th Tony Castles. Eagle on 13th 

Tony Castles. NAGA Phil Spokes. 
28 January Dad’s Army: Winner Vic Derbridge,  
R/up Mick Smith, 3rd Ian Wettenhall. NTP 3rd 

Trevor Britton, 10th Vic Derbridge, 14th Mick Smith, 
16th Ian Wettenhall. NAGA Alan Buchanan. 
Veterans 18 hole event: Winner Mick Smith, R/up 
Ian Wettenhall. 
4 February Dad’s Army 9 hole event: Winner, John 
McMaugh, R/up Alan Atherton, 3rd Alan Buchanan. 
NTP10th Trevor Britton,14th John McMaugh. 
11 February Dad’s Army 9 hole event: Winner Phil 
Spokes, R/up Mark Lowry, 3rd Alan Buchanan. 
NAGA Rick Murphy. 
Veterans 18 hole event: Winner Vic Derbridge,  
R/up Phil Spokes. NTP 3rd Alan Buchanan, 10th 

Jimmy Maskus, 14th Phil Spokes. 
 

I am putting it out there that even though the 
weather has not been kind to us in running a 
successful Twilight Golf event over the last three 
weeks, the event is still ongoing. Hit off any time 
after four and cards in by 8-30. 
Mini-Pennant has already started, if you left it 
too late to get your team in, do not worry as you 
can still put one in. There are still weekly prizes to 
be won.  
We have been having a bit of trouble with vandals 
on the course of late. Persons unknown at this 
stage have amused themselves by breaking off a 
couple of young trees, stealing a flag stick and 
numerous tee markers. 
The Players from our club that took part in the 
longest day of golf by playing 72 holes in one day 
have raised over $4,000 for the Cancer Council. A 
big congratulations to all concerned. The 2021 
program will be sent to the printer this week, so 
expect the new one out soon. 

HOLBROOK R.S. CLUB VETERAN 

GOLFERS ASSOCIATION 

Well it’s that time of the year again, and we are 
looking forward to our Annual Veterans Cancer 
Appeal Golf Tournament with some excitement. 
This will be our 30th year and after having to 
cancel last year’s event due to the Covid-19 
pandemic we look forward to a successful day. 
The Tournament will be held on Sunday 16th  May 
2021 at the Holbrook Golf Course. Tee off is set 
for 10.00am with a shotgun start. All Veteran, 
Non-Veteran and Lady Golfers are welcome. 
Entry is $30 per player and includes a hot lunch at 
completion of play. 
 The day’s events will be played under covid safe 
conditions and so if possible we ask those 
wishing to play to register prior to event as 
numbers will be limited and it will assist with 
catering. Entries will close Wednesday 12th May 
2021 with Rick Murphy 0403 507 831 or Ian 
Wettenhall 0458 369 255. 
Season 2020 was not a complete failure even 
though the Tournament and raffle had to be 
cancelled But with the support of some of our 
regular sponsors including Albury Commercial 
Club, Holbrook RS Club, Holbrook Newsagency, 
Elders Holbrook, The Wettenhall Family, The 
Snow Family, David Howard Plumbing, Nutrien 
(Landmark) Holbrook and Holbrook Breeders 
Australia we were able to donate $1500 to The 
Albury Wodonga Cancer Foundation. 
Prior to this year’s tournament you will see our 
raffle ticket sellers set up at Holbrook 
Newsagency or Holbrook Stores on four alternate 
Fridays commencing 23rd April. Please support 
them whenever possible.  
The Holbrook Veteran Golfers Association has 
raised in excess of $140,000 for cancer research. 
Cancer is something that has touched everyone 
in the community and so I am sure that this year’s 
fund raiser will receive the support that Holbrook 
and District  has always given. 
So mark it down in your diary or on your 
calendar: Holbrook Veterans Cancer Appeal 
Golf Tournament - Sunday 16th May 2021 
Hope to see you there. 

Mobile Service Centre 

02 March 2021   
9:00am to 3:00pm Holbrook Submarine Car Park  

Driver Knowledge tests, Driver licence and photo 

card applica@ons and renewals and many more 

services. Bookings are required for driving tests. 

Phone 137788, follow the prompts and ask to speak 

to Albury Service Centre in order to book a driving 

test on this day in Holbrook. 
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CRICKET 

Congratulations to Harry Greenhill, Jack Pitzen, 
Ned Harrison & Nick Robarts who represented 
Holbrook for CAW Country Week & won the final 
of the Thunder Cup. 
Junior Cricket: All grades of junior CAW Hume 
cricket resumed on the 30th January, but 
unfortunately, the Holbrook teams had their 
respective matches washed out. 
Saturday 6th saw more wet weather but junior 
games were pushed to Sunday. Under 16’s were 
washed out. 
Holbrook Gold were defeated by Henty. Cooper 
Glass batted well with 42 runs. Dom Valena took 1 
wicket, Liam Mattewson 2 wickets & 2 catches. 

Holbrook Green defeated Brock-Burrum by 146 
runs. Alex Cox batted well 40 not out, Harry 
Greenhill 33 and Jack Pitzen 26. Wickets were 
shared, Ned Harrison 2, Nick Robards 2, Tom 
Parker 1, Klay Liddell 1 & Rory Gulliver took 3 
catches.  
A Grade Rd 12 v Henty: Due to the weather this 
game was transferred to Walbundrie. Henty won 
the toss & batted, & finished on 6/150 at the 
completion of its 40 overs. Skipper Corey 
McCarthy with 2/27 was the only multiple wicket 
taker for the Brookers. In replay, Holbrook 
struggled with the bat & were bowled out for 125. 
McCarthy (45) completed a good double, while 
veteran Robbie Mackinlay, Hamish Mackinlay, 
Josh Beer & Charlie Harbison were the only other 
batsmen to reach double figures. 
B Grade Rd 12 v Henty Colts: The Brookers had 
a much needed win at Henty. Henty Colts made 
7/195, with Ben Parker 4/25, Jayden Hucker 2/42 
& Tom Anthony 1/29 the successful bowlers. 
Holbrook chased down the imposing total for the 
loss of five wickets. Veteran Daryl Hucker (50) 
stylish, Scott Lister (55), & the Joyce brothers, Sam 
(37) & Lachlan (10) leading the charge. 
A Grade Rd 13 v The Rock / Yerong Creek: 
Fielding its best side for a couple of seasons, the 
Brookers travelled to Yerong Creek & came away 
with a much needed victory. Batting first, 
Holbrook finished on 7/208. The evergreen 

Robbie Mackinlay (57 not out), Corey McCarthy 
(47), & Hamish Mackinlay (42) led the way, while 
Hayden Wishart (19) & Tom Heriot (11 not out) 
lent good support. In reply, The Rock / Yerong Crk 
were bowled out for 146, with Hamish Mackinlay 
4/24, AB Mackinlay 3/38, Corey McCarthy 2/43 & 
Ben Parker 1/10 sharing the wickets. McCarthy 
took the catch of the century to dismiss the 
Combines’ dangerman, Todd Hannam for 6 
B Grade Rd 13 v Oaklands: Unfortunately this 
game against the top team was washed out. 
Friendly reminder – get a table together for our 
Annual Trivia/Auction Night: Holbrook Tennis 
Club, Adult Riding Club and Cricket Club - 
Saturday 27th February @ 7.00pm 

TENNIS  

The tennis season is getting towards the pointy 
end of things with 2 matches to go to Finals. This 
sees Sect 1 sitting in 2nd spot as at 6th Feb with a 
Finals’ spot virtually assured. Sect 3 are also in 2nd 
spot on 34 pts but have another 4 teams vying 
for a hit in March, with Jindera on 32 pts, 
Bungowannah on 28pts as is Pleasant Hills and 
Brocklesby on 26 pts. Culcairn is on top here with 
42 pts. 
Sect 2 Green are in 7th spot but only 1 win 
outside 4th with matches against a couple of top 
teams will need to win each match to have any 
hope.  
The Gold team in Sect 2 are making up the 
numbers but could influence the final ladder if 
they have a full team on court. Sect 5 kids have 
struggled to get a full team on court each week 
but need more players for next season if any 
school age players are interested.  
Sect 6B have had a pretty tough season against 
some pretty handy players but have improved 
and keep at it kids as this time next season we 
hope to see the team looking at a finals berth. 
On the social scene the annual Trivia Night is 
set for 27 February at the RS Club, in 
conjunction with the Adult Riding Club and 
Cricket Club. Bring the whole family along for a 
laugh and also the auction which is always a 
good time to get a bargain. 
The fun is scheduled to start at 7.30pm with Billy 
Barber Heriot the ringmaster of the circus. 

HOLBROOK  R&D Home Maintenance 
 

For  all your home maintenance 
Painting, tiling, plaster, repairs, bathroom, 

laundry, and reno’s. 
» No Job Too Small     

      
ABN 33 146 093 819         Ring Rod 0418 675 193 
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MINI EARTHWORKS 

Tree Stump Removal 

Rotary Hoe 

Yard Levelling 

Landscaping 

Post Holes 

Trenching 

 

If you want to dig it, pipe it, pump it or 

fix it – we can do it! 

Mobile: 

 0403 191 780 

www.blueysplumbin.com.au 
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FARM TREE MAINTENANCE  
  Driveways cleared to 8 metres.                        

Unwanted trees felled. Dead trees ringed for firewood.                         

Orchards Pruned.                                           

Plantation Maintenance 
 

Thinning and pruning service available. 4 wheel drive 

cherry picker for pruning to 8 metres.  

Phone me: I will be happy to come out and view your 

plantation with you and offer my advice. 
 

Fully insured.       No fee—no obligation. 
 

John: 0428 211 837 
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C O M M U N I T Y  D I A R YC O M M U N I T Y  D I A R YC O M M U N I T Y  D I A R YC O M M U N I T Y  D I A R Y     
 

February 2021 
Wed 17    Knox Art Group 5.30pm ph 0488 062 669 
Mon 15    Crafty Hands 10.30am @ 7 Fleet St  
Sun 21 Stockhorse Challenge Day @ HEC 
Mon 22 Show Society meeting 7pm @ RS Club 
Tue 23 GHSC Disability Inclusion & Action Plan 
 Workshop - 10.30am @ Library  
 Probus - 11am @ RS Club 
Wed 24    English as a Second Language 
 Friendship Grp 2-3.30pm @ Library 
 Knox Art Grp 5.30pm ph 0488 062 669 
Sat 27 Triathlon Training (transition kids) 
 9.30am @ Holbrook pool 
 Combined Clubs’ Trivia/Auction Night 
 

March 2021 
Mon 1  Crafty Hands 10.30am@ 7 Fleet St  
Tue 2 Service NSW Mobile Centre 9am-3pm 
Wed 3  Knox Art Grp 5.30pm ph 0488 062 669 
Fri 5 World Day of Prayer Service 10am @ 
 St Paul’s Anglican Church 
Sun 7 Anglican Church Harvest Festival 
Wed 10  Knox Art Grp 5.30pm ph 0488 062 669 
Sun 14 Holbrook Triathlon 
 Anglican Church —9.30am Holbrook 
 Anglican Church —11am Woomargama 
Mon 15    Crafty Hands 10.30am @ 7 Fleet St  
Wed 17 Knox Art Group 5.30pm ph 0488 062 669 
Thu 18 HARFC Online Clearing Sale begins 
Sat 20 Holbrook Show—Pavilion Judging 
Sun 21 Holbrook Show 
Wed 24 Knox Art Group 5.30pm ph 0488 062 669 
Sat 27 Commander Holbrook Cup Races  
Sun 28 Culcairn Community Farewell for Dr 
 Reddy 12noon @ Sportsground 
Mon 29  Crafty Hands 10.30am @ 7 Fleet St  
Tue 30 Probus - 11am @ RS Club 
Wed 31 Knox Art Grp 5.30pm ph 0488 062 669 
  

April 2021 
Fri 2 Good Friday 
Sat 3 Ultralight Fly-in @ Airpark 
 Fly-in Dinner 6pm @ Airpark 
Sun 4 Ultralight Fly-in @ Airpark 
Mon 12  Crafty Hands 10.30am@ 7 Fleet St  
Fri 23 Holbrook Campdraft 
Sat 24 Holbrook Campdraft 
Sun 25 ANZAC Day 
 Holbrook Campdraft   
Mon 26  Crafty Hands 10.30am @ 7 Fleet St  
Tue 27 Probus - 11am @ RS Club 
 

May 2021 
Mon 3  Crafty Hands 10.30am @ 7 Fleet St  
Sat 15 Polocrosse Carnival @ HEC 
Sun 16 Polocrosse Carnival @ HEC 
 Holbrook Veterans Cancer Appeal Golf 
 Tournament 

 

UPA Holbrook Hostel  

Positions Vacant 
 

 
UPA Holbrook Hostel are currently 

recruiting for Personal Care staff to work 
on a Casual/Permanent Part-Time basis.  

 

This position offers a 4-week working 
roster that will give you the flexibility to 

balance work/life, earn some money, and 
make a difference.  

 

If you have a Certificate III in Aged Care/
Individual Support or are willing to 

complete a Traineeship in Aged Care (on 
the job), please contact  

Robyn Spokes Care Manager  

@ Holbrook Hostel  

on 6036 2817.  
  

A N N O U N C E M E N T SA N N O U N C E M E N T SA N N O U N C E M E N T SA N N O U N C E M E N T S     

WE ARE SEEKING ENTHUSIASTIC 
WORKERS TO JOIN OUR SERVICE. 

 

You must be bright and enthusiastic, have 
empathy and the capacity to deal with a 

diverse range of consumers as well as with 
volunteers and the public. 

 

ADMINISTRATION SUPPORT - Part-time 
position for experienced administration 
worker.  Must be available variable hours and 
days.  
Minimum 5hrs per week. 
 

SOCIAL SUPPORT WORKER/S - Casual on 
call position/s for experienced aged care 
support worker/s.   Requires minimum Cert III 
in Aged Care qualification. 
 

Successful applicants will be required to 
undergo a National Police Record Check. 
Position Description and Criteria are 
available to interested applicants via email to:   
office@holbrookmealsonwheels.com.au 
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The season is now upon us! 

Register your seed cleaning now 

Please contact our office on  

02 6061 4108 or email 

admin@seedsolu@ons.com.au 

WANTING TO BUY!!! 

We are actively buying any HOLDEN 

Cars, Commercials and 4WD’s in the 

Greater Hume Shire ………….. 

DON’T TRADE IT to another 

dealer or SELL it without considering 

us first. 

 

 

 

 

WE MAY PAY YOU MORE!! 

LIESCHKE MOTORS HOLBROOK 

CALL: 0404 362 240 

lieschkeholbrook@bigpond.com 

WINDOW 

CLEANING 

 

Professional work 

guaranteed. 

Contact Rob Jacka  

on 0417 678 068 
 

Years of experience and now serving 

Wagga Wagga, Holbrook, Henty, 

Culcairn, Junee & Coolamon.  

Obligation free quotes.  

No travel time costs charged and a 

very modest fuel charge. 

 

Work includes cleaning screens, sills 

and tracks. Removal of spider webs 

and wasps also removed. 



 ISSN 1832-0198 (print); ISSN 2652-1296 (online)                                                          1120 FREE COPIES PRINT-
ED  

Holbrook Happenings                        16                                                                         17February 2021  

 


